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Dear Parents and Carers, 
 
As we near the end of another busy term, it is important to reflect on the many activities 
our school has enjoyed over the past week. Our students have participated in various 
events that not only enhance their learning but also strengthen our school community. 
 
Music Concerts 
On Monday, we were thrilled to hold our Early Years Foundation Stage (EYFS) and 
Key Stage 1 (KS1) concerts in the morning. The young performers brightened the day 
with their singing and dancing, and it was wonderful to see so many parents supporting 
them. In the afternoon, Years 3 to 5 took to the stage, showcasing their talents and 
hard work. 
 
Sports Day 
Tuesday brought our much-anticipated Sports Day, which was filled with excitement. 
Students competed in various races, promoting teamwork and fun. A highlight this year 
was the Parent-Teacher Race, where parents showcased their competitive spirit, 
resulting in an enthusiastic victory for the parents. The laughter and camaraderie of the 
day were truly memorable. 

       
 
EYFS parent meeting 
On Wednesday, we held a meeting for new EYFS parents, giving them insights into our 
school’s ethos and the journey their children will start. It was heartening to see the 
interest from our new families, and we eagerly look forward to welcoming all the new 
students in the coming term. 
 
Year 6 Transition 
Thursday featured a transition talk for Year 6 students by our trainee educational 
psychologist. This session was invaluable as it prepared students for the challenges 
and opportunities they will face in secondary school. We aim to ensure they feel ready 
and supported for this important next step. 
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Theatre Trip 
Yesterday afternoon, our Year 6 students enjoyed an exciting trip to the theatre to see 
'Back to the Future'. This outing provided a delightful break from routine and sparked 
their imaginations as they experienced a live performance. 
 
Reception Assembly 
Today, we had the pleasure of witnessing our Reception 
class's performance retelling the timeless tale of Jack 
and the Beanstalk. The children showcased their talents 
through acting, singing, and dancing, delighting both 
parents and staff alike with their enthusiastic portrayal of 
this classic narrative. It was fantastic! 
 
Bollywood Brass Band 
Following this, this afternoon we were privileged to host the Bollywood Brass Band for 
a concert and workshop. This event allowed our students to explore different musical 
traditions and engage in cultural experiences. 
 
Fond Farewells 
As we celebrate these achievements, we must also acknowledge some staff changes. 
Mrs Emini, who has served our school for seven years, has accepted a promotion at a 
new school. We wish her all the best. Mr Morrison, who has been commuting long 
distances over the years, will now work closer to home. Mrs Farooqui is moving abroad 
with her family, and we thank her for her dedication. Finally, Miss Coakley will be 
starting an exciting new career path, and we wish her success in her new journey. 
 
Classes of 2025 -2026 
We are excitedly preparing for the new academic year and your child’s new teachers 
are listed below: 

Class Teacher 

Nursery Mrs Raval 

Reception Ms Schoina 

Year 1 Ms Ali 

Year 2 Ms Radjabi 

Year 3 Mr Papalexandris 

Year 4 Ms Robinson & Mrs 
Barouma 

Year 5 Mr Sta Maria 

Year 6 Ms Rabadia 

 
Catch-Up Clinics 
If your child missed their vaccination at school, 
we have scheduled a number of catch-up clinics 
around the UK which you can book onto. The 
full leaflet is attached to this newsletter with 
further information on how to access the catch-
up clinics over the summer. 
 

 



Class Dojo 
Our pupils earn Dojo points for 
demonstrating positive behaviours such as: 
kindness, being honest, being respectful, 
and participating well in lessons. Year 1 
earned the most points this week with a 
massive 1501. Fantastic Year 1! 
 

 
Attendance 

 
Congratulatuons to 
Year 5 who had the 
best attendance this 
week of 99%. 
 

Reception 97% 

Year 1 94% 

Year 2 94% 

Year 3 94% 

Year 4 91% 

Year 5 99% 

Year 6 97% 

 
 
 
 
 
Punctuality 
Being on time to school is essential in order for pupils to receive all the learning 
opportunities needed to achieve well. All families must make a concerted effort to 
ensure that their children arrives at school on time.  
Nursery had the best punctuality this week. Well done children! 
Remember that all pupils must be in class, ready to learn by, 8:55am every day. 
 
Parents’ Forum 
We will hold our Parent’s Forum on Tuesday 15th July at 9:15am. Come and hear about 
our achievements and the renewed direction of the school. 
 
Safeguarding 
Artificial Intelligence is not only changing how we learn and 
work but is also affecting how scammers operate online. They 
use AI to create believable phishing emails and fake 
influencer videos, making their scams more convincing. 
Young people, who often quickly adopt new technologies, can 
be especially at risk. This guide outlines different AI-driven 
scams, providing important advice on how to recognise and 
report them, helping parents and educators protect young 
people effectively. 
Safeguarding children is all of our responsibility.  
The safeguarding team at Northview Primary school are: 
Designated Safeguarding Lead: Mrs Obinwanne 
Deputy Designated Safeguarding Leads: Mrs Barouma and 
Mrs Raval 
 
Summer in Brent 
Brent Council have shared summer activities available to keep your child occupied 
during the summer holiday. They are many opportunities available such as: holiday 

Y5 



clubs, sports activities, and children’s events. You can discover what is available by 
clicking on this link: 
https://www.brent.gov.uk/summerinbrent 
 
Brent Mental Health Support 
Over the summer are offering online parent meetings on: 
promoting positive behaviour; child and teen anxiety; 
parent wellbeing; supporting Neurodivergent young 
people’s wellbeing: and supporting transitions and 
change.  The flier is attached with the code to join the 
webinars. If you have any queries, please email: 
cnwl.adminbrentmhstcamhs@nhs.net  
 
Key Dates 
 
Our last day of term will be on Friday 18th July and all children must be collected by 
1:30pm prompt. There is no after school club on that day. 
 

Date Event 

Tuesday 15th July 9:00am Parents’ Forum 

Optional Parents’ evening 

Wednesday 16th July  Class parties 

Cake on the Gate – with Stir Food @ 2:45pm  

Friday 18th July Year 6 Graduation 

Term ends at 1:30pm 

 
Have a lovely weekend! 
 
Mrs Obinwanne 
Headteacher 
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